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SANBORNTON 
TRANSPORTATION INFRASTRUCTURE PROGRAM COMMITTEE 
MINUTES

October 21, 2009
Town Offices


The Transportation Infrastructure Program Committee (TIPC) convened in regular session Wednesday October 21, 2009, at 8:10 a.m. at the Town Office. Members in attendance were Dave Provan, Bob Veloski, John Thayer and David Nickerson, Jeff Jenkins was absent.
Bob Ward was also in attendance.

1 Call to Order - Dave Nickerson Called the meeting to order at 8:10 am.


2 Review Minutes – 
Dave Nickerson made a motion to accept the minutes from 9/30/09, seconded by Bob Veloski.   4 yes 0 no, motion carried.

Bob Veloski made a motion to accept the minutes from 9/9/09, seconded by John Thayer. 4 yes 0 no, motion carried. 


3 Old Business
Update on the “Y” Project, Jim Bouchard is working on the final plans for the Perkins Hill Loop. There was a discussion on the width of the “T” intersection at Hunkins Pond and Upper Bay Road and the width of Hunkins Pond Road and whether or not the road should have stripes.
The group discussed their recommendations for the next phase of the “Y” Project; the group was unanimous in their recommendations of doing Bay Road from Upper Bay to Lower Bay Road.  Dave Nickerson will write the recommendation to the Board of Selectmen.
The Committee discussed the need for a communications plan to inform the residents of the next phases of the plan for moving forward.
There was a discussion over whether or not the next phases of the “Y” Project should be bonded to accomplish the desired results or funded over the next 2 years.  The estimate was approximately $1 million dollars.  Bob Veloski was asked to contact Jim Marshall and discuss the possibility of bonding and how that would interface with the State.
There was a brief discussion over impact fees, Bob Ward is looking into getting some expert advice on impact fees.
Bob Ward went over the results of the traffic survey done by the LRPC.
It was discussed that the Committee should be looking at short range, long range plans and projects of opportunity (like the proposed Emerson Brook Village).

4 New Business
John Thayer presented his ideas for next years road plans for the Department of Public Works:
Black Brook Road – reclaim and repave
Gray Road  - repave
Plummer Hill Bridge – replace
Prescott Road – reclaim and repave


5 Discussion
That the group should understand that there are different groups working on parts/sections of items that will effect the plans and the TIPC should be working towards making the recommendations align with the Master Plan.

6 Next meeting – 11/18/09 @ 8:00 am @ the Town Office.

7 Motion to adjourn- made by Dave Provan, seconded by Dave Nickerson.  Meeting adjourned at 9:58 a.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator

